Town of East Montpelier

Town Administrator Bruce Johnson

40 Kelton Rd, East Montpelier, VT 05651

Dear Mr. Bruce Johnson; Members the East Montpelier Select Board and Mr. Guthrie Perry,

We are writing this letter today to express our gratitude for all your efforts in helping us, The East Montpelier Recreation Board, in transforming the East Montpelier Recreation field into a beautiful and functional space that will provide recreational and athletic opportunities for the community for generations to come. This project has been a long-term endeavor with many twists, turns and complications along the way and it could not have been completed without the diligence and flexibility of everyone on the select board, the tireless hard work from Guthrie and his entire crew and the knowledge and continued advice from Bruce. We couldn't be happier with what we have accomplished together at this point and this project stands as a testament to what can be accomplished when community entities come together and work toward a common vision.

Because of this joint effort we strongly believe we have created a recreation infrastructure that will allow for greater possibilities well into the future. It has been a pleasure working with all of you and we, as serving members of the Recreation Board, look forward to continued cooperation into the future!

Warmest regards,

The East Montpelier Recreation Board:

Chairman, Jack Zeilenga

Vice Chairman, Paul Winters

Secretary, Alexander Rob

Treasurer, Bob Fitch

Kate Bean

Jason Deforge

Darci Coleman-Graves

Jan Aldrich

Mike Blanchard